
 
1st December 2023 

 
 
Dear Mr Allen,  
 
In response to the Prevention of Future Deaths report, dated 13th October 2023, please find 
below our considered response, action plan and timeline. 
 
The current NCC document, ‘Safety Advice for Coasteering Providers 2015 Version 3’ will be 
updated to address the 4 points raised as concerns by the Coroner in Section 5.2  i-iv  in the 
Prevention of Future Deaths report. The rewrite will also update the 2015 version with other 
practices and advice that may have changed since the writing of the original advice with an aim 
of continuing to promote safe coasteering. 
 

Action Item How When 

Provided NCC members 
with the information in 
the report 

This will be shared with members at 
our AGM 

16th November 2023, 
(completed) 

Consultation with our 
membership regarding 
the Updates to the 
document ‘Safety Advice 
for Coasteering 
Providers’  

Via email and a working group led by 
the committee.  

Consultation to start January 
2024 

Produce an updated final 
version of the document 
‘Safety Advice for 
Coasteering Providers’ 

Committee working group taking on 
responses and consultation advice 
from members 

1st March 2024 

Provide updates to 
members ahead of the 
2024 season on the 
changes made 

Via regional representative meetings March - April 2024 
(Start of season) 

Add key learning points 
to our NCC Guide Award 

Via updates to our Guide Award 
Providers 

March - April 2024 
(Start of season) 

 
If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact myself at any time. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
National Coasteering Charter Chair 

 




